
 

 

Office of Research & Analytics 
800 Lincoln Way l Ames, IA 50010 

brian.worrel@dot.iowa.gov | 515.239.1471 
August 24, 2016 
 
Darla Hugaboom 
FHWA, Iowa Division 
105 Sixth Street 
Ames, IA 50010 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. Hugaboom: 
 
The Iowa Department of Transportation is seeking partner agencies for the following transportation pooled fund 
solicitation: 
 
Performance Engineered Concrete Paving Mixtures, Solicitation 1439. 
 
The Iowa DOT will serve as lead agency for this proposed project.  In support of this solicitation, the Iowa DOT 
requests a waiver to the non-Federal funding match for State Planning and Research funds for the conduct of this 
project.  This waiver will allow for the use of 100% federal funds for this project.   

Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Brian Worrel, P.E. 
SPR Research Engineer 

 
cc: Peggi Knight, Director, Iowa DOT Office of Research & Analytics  


